
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 894 
 

Date:     Friday 21
st

 September, 2018 
 

 

Week Commencing 24
th

 September  

Governors In School Week Mon – Fri 

Wednesday 26
th

 -  U11 Rugby at Giggleswick School 

Friday 28
th

 – U11 Football Tournament at Richmond House School 

Friday 28
th

 - Martin Chatterton, School Author Visit 

 

Coming Soon 

Thursday 4
th

 October – Free Stay & Play at The Lodge for new and existing families with children 

aged between 18 months – 4 years old 

Friday 5
th

 October –Macmillan coffee morning 8.15a.m 

Friday 12
th

 October – Cake & Bun Sale in the playground (weather permitting) at 3.30pm for 

POPI (see information below) 

 

 

Many thanks to all parents who kept their children off school for 48 hours to avoid passing on the 

virus we had in school.  Mr Walker carried out an assembly with all the children in school about 

the importance of hand washing and hygiene methods and all the children seem to have taken 

this on board.   

We will be re-scheduling our Macmillan Coffee morning for Friday 5
th

 October 

All families and friends of children aged between 18 months and 4 years will be most welcome at 

our upcoming ‘Stay & Play’ session at The Lodge.  This is aimed at new families who are not in 

school or possibly considering sending their child, please pass this on if you know of anyone who 

might be interested, you are our best ambassadors for the school! 

You may have seen a few new faces around school, we have a new Crèche Assistant, Miss Sophie 

McCoull who joins Mr Rawling in our KS2 crèche, Miss Jenny Dawson is now part of our Cleaning 

team and Miss Lindsay Bell is working with our EYFS team every Thursday, as part of her Early 

Years Foundation Degree course at Craven College. 

The weather does not deter is from playing out so just a reminder that children can bring a plain 

navy/black cagoule for showery weather! 

 

 
Please could I remind you all again about driving very slowly down past the school gates to drop 

your children off.  Please park in the car park, on the top road, or down Lady Lane, please do not 

park on the mini roundabout, at the top, as this is also very hazardous to other drivers and 

pedestrians alike. 

 

All our clubs resume as normal next week, have a good weekend. 

 

Best wishes to you all from Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 



 

Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2018-19 

 
To start week commencing Monday 10

th
 September 2018 unless stated. 

 

  Location 

 

 

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Young voices/’Voice Works’ workshops 

(F4-U6) 

Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

Mrs Mulligan 

 3.30-4.30   Art Club  

(F4-F5) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30   Homework 

clinic (L6-U6) 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Jnr G&S  Gym/Music 

room 

Mrs Earl 

Mrs Lorimer 

 

 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 

 

Wednesday 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-TBC Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Smith 

 7.00-8.00p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Wilson 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-5.00 Act 4 Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15   STEM club (F3) Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.45  Football club 

(F2-U6) 

 Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.45  Netball club 

(F4-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

 

 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club  (F4-U6) Mr Walker  

 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6) 

 

  Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Forest Schools 

Autumn Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

 

26/09/18 Form 4 07/11/18 Form 2 

03/10/18 Lower 6 14/11/18 Form 3 

10/10/18 Upper 6 21/11/18 Form 4 

17/10/18 Form 5 28/11/18 Form 5 

 05/12/18 Lower 6 

 12/12/18 Upper 6 

 

Spring Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

 

09/01/19 Form 2 27/02/19 Form 2 

16/01/19 Form 3 06/03/19 Form 4 

23/01/19 Form 4 13/03/19 Form 3 

30/01/19 Form 5 20/03/19 Form 5 

06/02/19 Lower 6 27/03/19 Lower 6 

13/02/19 Upper 6 03/04/19 Upper 6 

 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

 

24/04/19 Form 2 12/06/19 Form 2 

01/05/19 Form 3 19/06/19 Form 4 

08/05/19 Activity Week 26/06/19 Form 1 

15/05/19 Form 1 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  10/07/19 F3 

  

 

                                         The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote, Mrs J Saunders & Mrs S Cardus) 

Flu Immunisation 

We have arranged for the Bradford Immunisation Team to come into school to carry out the 

influenza vaccination for all children from Reception through to LVI.  Please look out for the 

consent forms which should be coming home today.  This is booked for Tuesday 9
th

 October. 

 

Ballet Exam Success 

 

I am delighted to announce that Charlotte Hyde, Maya Herar both passed the Cecchetti Ballet 

Primary dance exam with Distinction, this is the highest level of pass mark.   I am so proud of their 

results and gave them both a huge congratulations this week in our lesson!  

 

 

Both girls attend classes on a Wednesday evening at school. If anyone thinks their child would like 

to join our successful classes please contact me, chance2dance@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Mrs J Prescott-Stoddart 

 

 



 

 

YOUNG VOICES Reminder for Parents of Children in F4 to U6 

 

We still have a few places available for Junior pupils to attend the Young Voices concert at the 

Sheffield FYLDSA arena, on Tuesday January 15th 2019.  This is an amazing opportunity for all 

children who love singing to join with approx. 5000 other voices in an arena concert as part of a 

massed choir.  

 

The massed choir, of which your child can be a member, will sing a variety of music with amazing 

artists, from all different backgrounds.   The song list for the concert includes 2 songs from 

Disney's Moana, a medley from Greatest Showman, Viva la Vida by Coldplay and lots of others. 

There will be opportunities for songs to be practised at school this term and at home using online 

resources. Family and friends can attend the concert as members of the audience.  For further 

information about the event contact me via the School Office or look at        

www.youngvoices.co.uk/for-parents/ 

 

If your child is currently in F4-U6 and would like to attend then please complete a form and return 

to Mrs Wright by Monday 24
th

 September (Mrs Wright has the form in the office). 

 

Mrs C Lorimer 

 
 

POPI 

 

Good afternoon, I’m Samantha, Ella Craven’s mum in Form 5 (yellow beetle)! I run a charitable 

organisation called Pass on Preloved Items (POPI) based in Keighley. We help vulnerable families 

with young children by passing on donations through referrals. We currently have 115 

professionals from 50 agencies who collect from POPI.  

  

We are always in desperate need of cots, cotbeds, prams, double buggies, universal buggy boards, 

pressure fit safety gates and fireguards. There is a long list of other items we occasionally need on 

our group. Please note we sell SURPLUS 0-5yrs clothes and toys to raise money for safety gates.  

  

We also provide a free beautiful gift wrapped hamper for pregnant mums who are struggling 

containing toiletries and other essentials for new-borns.  Any hamper donations such as Cream 

washing up bowls, Nappies size 1, Maternity pads, Breast pads , Bubble bath / shower gel for new 

mummies, Baby shampoo / lotion / liquid, Cotton wool balls, Hot chocolate sachets etc would also 

be gratefully received.   

  

If you have anything to donate please contact me first on 07514535079, on our Facebook group 

(link below) or grab me in the playground. I can fit everything except cotbeds in my car!  

 

I hope you will help support our cake and bun sale which Ella is organising on the 12
th

 October.  

Thank you so much for your help, together we can make a difference in our local community.  

  

Pass On Preloved Items (POPI) Keighley  

  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1359933040765818/f 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Leeds Dyslexia Festival  

 

HAVE YOU BOOKED YOUR TICKET? 

 

Just a reminder that it is less than 2 weeks to the Leeds Dyslexia Festival. You can now also book 

tickets to the many workshops and speakers on offer.  Please follow this link:- 

 

https://leedsdyslexiafestival.checkfront.co.uk/reserve/ 

  

You need to check that the 29th September is checked on the calendar so you can book your 

workshops. 

  

Dr S Reid 

  

 

 

 

 

Menu 24.9.18 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

BBQ Chicken  / 

BBQ Quorn 

 

 

Vegetable Rice 

 

 

 

Raspberry Mousse 

 

Sausage & Apple 

Bake  / Vegetable 

Bake 

 

Potatoes, 

Cauliflower & 

Carrots 

 

Peach Turnover 

Cottage Pie / 

Quorn Cottage Pie 

 

 

Mixed Vegetables 

 

 

Milkshake & 

Shortbread 

Beef Hot Pot / 

Mixed Vegetabe 

Hot Pot 

 

Green Beans & 

Carrots 

 

Plum Sponge & 

Custard 

Homemade Tuna 

Puffs 

 

 

Potato Wedges & 

Peas 

 

Fruit Jelly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 



 
 


